
Hello everyone, 
 
 I hope everyone is surviving the summer so far.  I just want to 
touch on some upcoming events.  School will be starting up this month, 
to the joy of parents.  That means that we will have children on their 
way to and from school in the mornings and afternoons again.  As you 
drive through the neighborhood, please keep a watchful eye out for 
them.  In their rush to get to and from school, they do not always look 
before stepping into or crossing the street. 
 
 Coming up in September on the 5th, 6th and 7th will be the City 
Wide Garage Sale.  This City Wide Garage Sale is sponsored by the 
City of Del City.  The permit costs you nothing but is required.  You 
must go to City Hall by August 28th to obtain your free permit.  You will 
be limited to 2 signs but your address will be placed on a list and publi-
cized.  So gather up all the items that you want to get rid of and earn 
some extra money. 
 
 At this months meeting on August 11th, we will have a guest 
speaker from Del Quest to talk about their program.  If you have a child 
in or entering Del City High School and you want to learn more about 
this program, please attend the meeting. 
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A reminder to everyone, if you see something that doesn’t look right, call 
the POLICE.  If you see someone speeding up and down your street, 
call the POLICE.  If you see someone breaking in to a house, call the 
POLICE.  DANWA is not a policing organization, we are here to help 
thwart crime and be eyes and ears for the police but the first action 
anyone should take is to call the POLICE—FIRST  if it is an emer-
gency, call 911, if it is information or to report a car speeding and you 
have his tag number, call 672-2443  CALL POLICE FIRST... 

Dates to remember: 
1. DANWA General Meeting will be at Calvary 

Christian Church in the annex just north of 
the church, 3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, 
second Monday of the month. 

2. CERT General Training Meeting, at 7:00 pm, 
 Del  City Community Center, second Tues
 day of the month.   

3. Patrol Meeting, at 7:00 pm, Del City Court
 house, third Thursday of the month. 

August 2008 

Del Aire Neighborhood 
Watch Association 

From your President: 

Del Aire Defender 
Publishing over 1700 copies a month 

The Web Site is up and work-
ing, check out the information 
available at your finger tips!!! 
www.danwa.org 



DANWA area Crime Statistics  
June 2008 

Prowler =  0  (0) 
 
Robbery/Extortion =  0  (0) 
 
Parking Complaint =  2  (2) 
34xx  DEL VIEW DR 06/20/2008 09:22 
34xx  DEL VIEW DR 06/13/2008 13:18 
 
Vandalism =  11  (6) 
47xx RIDGEWAY DR 06/27/2008 08:21 
33xx S SUNNYLANE RD 06/23/2008 07:14 
42xx OAKBROOK DR 06/23/2008 07:02 
47xx SE 29 ST  06/21/2008 00:02 
47xx RIDGEWAY DR 06/20/2008 07:49 
45xx SE 29 ST  06/18/2008 12:39 
42xx WOFFORD AVE 06/15/2008 02:25 
43xx SE 44 ST  06/13/2008 16:38 
48xx  DEL VIEW DR 06/07/2008 19:05 
46xx SE 29 ST  06/05/2008 15:21 
30xx S VICKIE (S) DR 06/03/2008 20:16 
 
Larceny =  8  (7) 
44xx WOFFORD AVE 06/26/2008 10:32 
38xx DEL VIEW DR  06/23/2008 10:09  
42xx S SUNNYLANE RD 06/19/2008 10:30 
42xx WOFFORD AVE 06/18/2008 19:15 
44xx SPIVA DR  06/17/2008 07:08 
34xx WOFFORD AVE 06/13/2008 18:10 
44xx SE 41 ST  06/11/2008 16:14 
31xx WOFFORD AVE 06/09/2008 10:57 
 
Residential Burglary =  9  (8) 
46xx SE 38 ST  06/23/2008 09:16 
48xx BISMARC DR  06/23/2008 07:22 
40xx ANGELA DR  06/17/2008 19:24 
33xx DEL VIEW DR  06/17/2008 07:01 
42xx WOFFORD AVE 06/16/2008 08:33 
46xx SE 42 ST  06/06/2008 06:12 
46xx SE 42 ST  06/06/2008 04:56 
48xx DEL AIRE DR  06/04/2008 22:40 
48xx MONTROSE DR 06/04/2008 11:39 
 
Stolen Vehicle =  0  (1) 
 
Auto Burglary =  8  (1) 
48xx BISMARC DR  06/23/2008 07:24 
30xx DEL VIEW DR  06/21/2008 09:50 
44xx S SOONER RD 06/17/2008 04:53 
34xx DEL VIEW DR  06/07/2008 11:48 
34xx DEL VIEW DR  06/07/2008 11:26 
47xx NEWPORT DR 06/07/2008 08:00 
35xx HOLLIDAY AVE 06/02/2008 18:07 
47xx WOODVIEW DR 06/01/2008 03:32 
 
() = Prior months count 
 

 
 

Our thanks to the block captains 
who distribute the newsletters 

each month.  Our intent is to get 
them out before or on the first 

week of the month.  It’s a minor 
job but one that is certainly appre-
ciated in order to get the informa-
tion out to all the people who read 
the newsletter. Thanks very much 

block captains!!! 
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Birthday’s ? 
Anniversaries ? 

July General Meeting  Highlights 

 The 16 members present were welcomed to 
the meeting.  The Treasurer’s report and Crime Stats 
were reviewed. 
 
 Under old business:  The membership voted 
to go ahead and set aside money to purchase 30 
more patrollers shirts. 
 
 Under new business:  The idea was pre-
sented to purchase trash cans to be added next to 
the benches along the Memorial Trail.  The city will 
be contacted to see if it would be possible.  The idea 
to either sponsor a scholarship or make a donation to 
the existing Townsend School scholarship was pre-
sented.  Information will be gathered and presented 
at the August meeting. 
 
 The door prize was won by Eva Beebe. 



Complete Auto & Truck  Repair— 
25 Years Experience 

MIKE’S AUTO DIAGNOSTIC & 
REPAIR  
4849 S.E. 29th 
Del City, OK 73115 
Mike Grimmett  Owner    
(405)670-7730  
  04/09 
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SIR, LLC Mini-Storages 677-0795  SIR, LLC Mini-Storages 677-0765  
 4321 SE 33 1 blk E of Sunnylane    4501 VFW Dr 1 blk N of I-40 off Sunnylane 
 Del City, Okla. 73115     Del City, Okla. 73115 

 CLIMATE CONTROL AVAILABLE    Office Hrs 1 pm-5 pm Mon-Fri     
    

 Office Hrs 9 am–1 pm Mon–Fri        8/08 
        ———————————————————— 

Office space available     Gate Hrs 7am–9pm 7 Days a Week   

Large offices with wall to wall carpet    10% Military Discount 
        25% OFF 3 MOS RENT (new accts) 
        Limit 1 Discount Per Account 

Customers- Refer a friend and get one month free rental after they have been with us for 6 months 

5/09 

Neighborhood Watch Association  DANWA Short membership application form 

P.O. Box 55558 

Del City, OK 73155 

Membership to DANWA is 1 March to 28 February the following year and dues are ($12.00).  If joining through the year, dues are prorated as follows: 
Apr-$11, May-$10, Jun-$9, Jul-$8, Aug-$7, Sep-$6, Oct-$5, Nov-$4 Dec-$3, Jan-$2, Feb-$1.  Provide the following information along with membership 
dues to the above address. 

 

Address:___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Last Name:_____________________  First Name___________________________ Cell Phone:_____________ 

Home Phone:____________________  Work Phone:____________________ Safe Room:___ Storm Celler:___ 

Spouse/Other Name:_________________________________________________Cell Phone:_______________ 

Names of Children in Home:___________________________________________________________________ 

Emergency Contact Name:______________________________________Phone:_________________________ 

 
This registration is for the sole possession of the Del Aire Neighborhood Watch Association (DANWA) and is protected from any unauthorized dis-
closure other than to local law enforcement officials, the officers and patrollers of DANWA and is for official use only. 



5/09 
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Nolen’s  
Accounting and Tax Service, Inc. 

Home Town, Year Round 
Service 

30 years in Del City 
4700 E Reno, Del City, Ok  73117 

677-6026 

www.nolens.biz 
5/09 

8/08 

From the Desk of the Patrol Captain 
Hello Friends and Neighbors,  
 
 I hope everyone is enjoying the dog days of summer and staying as cool as possible.  The 
heat hasn’t seemed to slow down the vandals and thieves at all this year.  We had increases in 
pretty much all of the areas of crime reported over the month of June.  Hopefully July will slow them 
down some. 
 
 Of course the cost of gasoline is having an effect on pretty much all areas of our lives and the 
neighborhood watch is no different in that aspect.   Our patrollers not only donate their time but also 
their own resources in the area of patrol vehicles, maintenance and the gasoline to keep them on 
the streets.   They are able to claim their mileage as a tax deductible donation which helps a little 
but with prices as they are today it’s an extremely small payback.   At least one of the other Del City 
watch groups is seriously considering disbandment because of the inability to get volunteers out on 
the streets.       (Continued on page 5) 

Mary Kay ® 
Barbara A. Travis 

Independent Beauty 
Consultant 
4316 Spiva Drive 

Del City, OK 73115 

405-201-8334 

www.marykay.com/btravis2 

marykaybarb0608@aol.com 
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Scout Corner 
Hello DANWA. 
 
 Well we made it thru summer camp.  All Scouts came back all it one piece but a little 
tired.  It rained only one day this time the rest of the time it was in the low 90’s.  The biggest im-
provement was the new bathroom facilities they installed.  Individual showers and latrines for 
everyone. 
 Our 6 Scouts earned a total of 23 merit badges at camp.  Some are kayaking, rifle 
shooting, motor boating and weather.  Jason M, one of our newest scouts, earner a total of 6 merit badges.  Michael P. 
was shooting bull-eyes all day long with the black powder rifles, Ralph earned his kayaking merit badge and Seth 
earned the rigorous lifesaving merit badge.  Two of our adult leaders also earned their rappelling instructor cards.  Now 
we can go rappelling on our own.  We lost out on the Scoutmaster cook-off this year.  A tube of biscuits with some cin-
namon and butter beat our bread pudding. 
 I hope to get some pictures on our web site soon. 
Up-coming events. 
 Next month we will do some small boat sailing at Eagle Lake.  We are also planning to do some Geo-caching in 
the surrounding areas.  And we are planning to make breakfast for the members of the church to show our appreciation 
for allowing us to use the church for our meetings.  November we will attend the Veteran’s Day Flag retirement cere-
mony at Choctaw Park.  If you have any Flags that need to be retired let me know. 
 
 We want to thank all of you that are helping us by collecting aluminum cans.  Each bag helps lets these scouts 
learn, have fun and hopefully become model citizens in the community.  If you have cans please drop them off at my 
place or call 672-0633 and I will pick them up.     
John SM Troop 60 
 ……………………………………………………………………………………..  

From the Desk of the Patrol Captain  (Continued from page 4) 

We do not want to see this happen to any of the existing watch groups.  Please take a minute to look at your 
daily schedules and if you think you could afford to donate an hour or two a week give us a call.  We can al-
ways use new patrollers and we try to keep the schedules as flexible as possible to accommodate our volun-
teers. 
 
 As always please try to be safe and enjoy your summer.  And above all thank you for all you do to 
help make our neighborhood a great place to live.  

 
Rex Warlick,  Patrol Captain,  249-5927  e-mail:  rexwarlick@cox.net 

A reminder about Scams— Don’t fall for this one either 

Dear Valued Customer,   The Bank of Oklahoma, N.A. Is very concerned about our client's safety. In order to be ahead 
we are constantly making changes and improving our security systems. Due to recent security changes performed on the 
Online Banking servers we have lost your personal data. In order to maintain access to your Online Banking account, We 
need you complete your profile. In order to do that we require you to call this number :  +1 (786) 975-2297   We apologize 
for this inconvenience but it is necessary in order to prevent fraudulent access to you account.     Note: If you choose to 
ignore our request, you leave us no choice but to temporary suspend your account 

Remember—there are a lot of different scams and scam artist waiting for people to mess up and give out personal information.– 
don’t be one of the victims. 



Page 6 Del Aire Defender 


